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The Internet has a 
way of disrupting in-
dustry after industry 
– as it introduces new 
ways of doing busi-
ness, sharing infor-
mation, connecting 
people, etc.  Some of 
the more visible ex-
amples of the indus-
tries that have been 
disrupted by the In-
ternet include jour-
nalism, tourism, the 
music business, the 
video rental business, 
bookstores, broker-
ages, and others.

I used to think that 
the world of educa-
tion – and higher edu-
cation in particular – 
were “on deck.”  But 
now, I think higher 
education is “at bat.”  
However, it is not just 
higher education that 
is being impacted by 
the Internet, but also 
organizations and 
projects aimed at 
K-12 education as well 
as those providing 
lifelong learning op-
portunities.  Such or-
ganizations are being 
impacted by a variety 
of emerging technolo-
gies and trends – two 
of which I want to 
highlight here are:

•	 O n l i n e - b a s e d	

marketp laces—as	
hosted	on	“the	cloud”
•	 The	 convergence	
of	 the	 television,	
telephone,	 and	 the	
computer

One of the powerful 
things that the Inter-
net provides is online-
based	 marketplaces. 
Such exchanges con-
nect buyers with sell-
ers and vice versa. 
You see this occur-
ring with offerings 
like Craig’s List, e-Bay, 
PaperBackSwap.com, 
and others.

Applying this same 
type of business 
model to educational 
endeavors, there are 
now places where 
students/learners can 
find teachers/pro-
fessors/trainers and 
where such providers 
can find interested 
students/learners. 
Other sites create ex-
changes for people 
doing a similar job – 
for example at Teach-
ersPayTeachers.com 
teachers buy and sell 
original teaching ma-
terials.

Where this phenom-
enon gets even more 
interesting is when 
we talk about “the	

cloud” – a term re-
ferring to computing 
resources existing 
somewhere out there 
on the Internet. We 
don’t care where the 
actual server is or 
what technologies it 
may be running. We 
just want to use some 
piece of software or 
access/store some 
piece of content out 
there.  Such cloud-
based marketplaces 
are starting to form 
– providing easy-to-
access mechanisms 
whereby developers 
can create and sell 
their educationally-
related applications 
and content.

Now add to that the	
enormous	 conver-
gence	 of	 the	 televi-
sion,	 the	 telephone,	
and	 the	 computer	
and you have a very 
powerful means of 
distributing high-end, 
multimedia-based, 
team-created educa-
tional content that 
is accessible 24 x 7 x 
365. Because commu-
nication technologies 
are also available here 
– whether that be 
within the Internet-
connected TV itself or 
via the use of second 
devices such as tab-

lets or smart phones 
– social learning and 
networking can go 
hand-in-hand with 
the content that’s be-
ing accessed via an In-
ternet-connected TV.

I recently designed 
and posted a graphic 
that captures the 
above items, available 
here.
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Cloud-based mechanisms have the poten-
tial to massively change accessibility and 
delivery of higher education.
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